October 1st, 2014

To Whom It May Concern:

It is our pleasure to provide this letter of reference for Kintel General Contractors Inc.

Kintel General Contractors has recently completed a renovation project for our location in
Mississauga, Ontario at a approx. cost of 1.5 million. The project included demolition of
existing office space of 5000 sq ft and renovatng to build 10,000 sq ft of office space with
structural work along with replacing the front face of the building.

The project did not come without its own unique challenges like every construction project
does. But Kintel family including the Conti family and Tej Saini, who was the project
manager handled each challenge with professionalism, and in a very timely manner. Tej
was extremely professional, caring and very educated along with having the right
contacts at the city to expedite the work. The Kintel family as a whole is very honest,
caring and professional to work with. These type of companies are far and few in this

industry.

The costs for the construction were accurate and on budget without any surprises. If
there were any changes due to site conditions or changes made by us, they were all
handled by change orders accurately and fairly in a timely manner and approved by us
before proceeding. The overall costs were very fair.

Kintel's staff, specifically, our project manager, Tej Saini, was available at all times (day
and night) and truly cared to give us a quality product in the end. We found that all
Senior Management (Conti Family and Tej as a whole) were continuously involved in the
project from groundbreaking to completion.

If you have questions about this reference, please call me at 905-565-0447 x 108 or via

email at asif@fiel.com

Yours truly,

Asif Bandeali
Vice President
Fairdeal Import & Export Ltd.



